
 
VIA Electronic Submission 

 

May 4, 2018 

 

 

Governor Eric Holcomb  

State House 

Room 206 

Indianapolis, Indiana 46204-2797 

 

 

Dear Governor Holcomb: 

  

I am writing to inform you that the State of Illinois has sent a Non-Binding Letter of Intent to the US Army 

Corps of Engineers indicating our willingness to serve as Non-Federal Sponsor for the Brandon Road project 

located in Joliet, Illinois.  

  

While Illinois is the only state with the authority to serve as Non-Federal Sponsor, it is my hope that we can 

come together as a regional coalition of Great Lakes states to protect our lakes, our economy, and our 

ecosystems.   

  

In support of this regional approach, I ask that our staffs set up bimonthly meetings with the US Army Corps 

of Engineers with the goal of building consensus for a Brandon Road structural alternative that protects the 

Great Lakes and mitigates major deficiencies that exist in the Brandon Road Tentatively Selected Plan.  I have 

asked Illinois Lieutenant Governor Evelyn Sanguinetti, Chairman the Illinois River Coordinating Council, to 

work with the Army Corps to propose a meeting schedule.  I have asked the first meeting be held next week.  

 

In the coming days my staff will reach out to their counterparts in each of the seven Great Lakes Governors’ 

offices to answer any questions and to finalize staff designees among our states.  I look forward to working 

together on this important issue.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

        Bruce Rauner 

        Governor, State of Illinois 

 

 

CC:   Hon. Evelyn Sanguinetti, Lieutenant Governor, State of Illinois 

 Hon. Wayne Rosenthal, Director, Illinois Department of Natural Resources 
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May 4, 2018 

 

 

Governor Rick Snyder  

P.O. Box 30013 

Lansing, Michigan 48909 

 

 

Dear Governor Snyder: 

  

I am writing to inform you that the State of Illinois has sent a Non-Binding Letter of Intent to the US Army 

Corps of Engineers indicating our willingness to serve as Non-Federal Sponsor for the Brandon Road project 

located in Joliet, Illinois.  

  

While Illinois is the only state with the authority to serve as Non-Federal Sponsor, it is my hope that we can 

come together as a regional coalition of Great Lakes states to protect our lakes, our economy, and our 

ecosystems.   

  

In support of this regional approach, I ask that our staffs set up bimonthly meetings with the US Army Corps 

of Engineers with the goal of building consensus for a Brandon Road structural alternative that protects the 

Great Lakes and mitigates major deficiencies that exist in the Brandon Road Tentatively Selected Plan.  I have 

asked Illinois Lieutenant Governor Evelyn Sanguinetti, Chairman the Illinois River Coordinating Council, to 

work with the Army Corps to propose a meeting schedule.  I have asked the first meeting be held next week.  

 

In the coming days my staff will reach out to their counterparts in each of the seven Great Lakes Governors’ 

offices to answer any questions and to finalize staff designees among our states.  I look forward to working 

together on this important issue.   

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

        Bruce Rauner 

        Governor, State of Illinois 

 

 

CC:   Hon. Evelyn Sanguinetti, Lieutenant Governor, State of Illinois 

 Hon. Wayne Rosenthal, Director, Illinois Department of Natural Resources 



 
VIA Electronic Submission 

 

May 4, 2018 

 

 

Governor Mark Dayton  

130 State Capitol 

75 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. 

St. Paul, Minnesota 55155 

 

 

Dear Governor Dayton: 

  

I am writing to inform you that the State of Illinois has sent a Non-Binding Letter of Intent to the US Army 

Corps of Engineers indicating our willingness to serve as Non-Federal Sponsor for the Brandon Road project 

located in Joliet, Illinois.  

  

While Illinois is the only state with the authority to serve as Non-Federal Sponsor, it is my hope that we can 

come together as a regional coalition of Great Lakes states to protect our lakes, our economy, and our 

ecosystems.   

  

In support of this regional approach, I ask that our staffs set up bimonthly meetings with the US Army Corps 

of Engineers with the goal of building consensus for a Brandon Road structural alternative that protects the 

Great Lakes and mitigates major deficiencies that exist in the Brandon Road Tentatively Selected Plan.  I have 

asked Illinois Lieutenant Governor Evelyn Sanguinetti, Chairman the Illinois River Coordinating Council, to 

work with the Army Corps to propose a meeting schedule.  I have asked the first meeting be held next week.  

 

In the coming days my staff will reach out to their counterparts in each of the seven Great Lakes Governors’ 

offices to answer any questions and to finalize staff designees among our states.  I look forward to working 

together on this important issue.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

        Bruce Rauner 

        Governor, State of Illinois 

 

 

CC:   Hon. Evelyn Sanguinetti, Lieutenant Governor, State of Illinois 

 Hon. Wayne Rosenthal, Director, Illinois Department of Natural Resources 



 
VIA Electronic Submission 

 

May 4, 2018 

 

 

Governor Andrew Cuomo  

State Capitol 

Albany, New York 12224 

 

 

Dear Governor Cuomo: 

  

I am writing to inform you that the State of Illinois has sent a Non-Binding Letter of Intent to the US Army 

Corps of Engineers indicating our willingness to serve as Non-Federal Sponsor for the Brandon Road project 

located in Joliet, Illinois.  

  

While Illinois is the only state with the authority to serve as Non-Federal Sponsor, it is my hope that we can 

come together as a regional coalition of Great Lakes states to protect our lakes, our economy, and our 

ecosystems.   

  

In support of this regional approach, I ask that our staffs set up bimonthly meetings with the US Army Corps 

of Engineers with the goal of building consensus for a Brandon Road structural alternative that protects the 

Great Lakes and mitigates major deficiencies that exist in the Brandon Road Tentatively Selected Plan.  I have 

asked Illinois Lieutenant Governor Evelyn Sanguinetti, Chairman the Illinois River Coordinating Council, to 

work with the Army Corps to propose a meeting schedule.  I have asked the first meeting be held next week.  

 

In the coming days my staff will reach out to their counterparts in each of the seven Great Lakes Governors’ 

offices to answer any questions and to finalize staff designees among our states.  I look forward to working 

together on this important issue.   

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

        Bruce Rauner 

        Governor, State of Illinois 

 

 

CC:   Hon. Evelyn Sanguinetti, Lieutenant Governor, State of Illinois 

 Hon. Wayne Rosenthal, Director, Illinois Department of Natural Resources 



 
VIA Electronic Submission 

 

May 4, 2018 

 

 

Governor John Kasich  

77 South High Street, 30th Floor 

Columbus, Ohio 43215 

 

 

Dear Governor Kasich: 

  

I am writing to inform you that the State of Illinois has sent a Non-Binding Letter of Intent to the US Army 

Corps of Engineers indicating our willingness to serve as Non-Federal Sponsor for the Brandon Road project 

located in Joliet, Illinois.  

  

While Illinois is the only state with the authority to serve as Non-Federal Sponsor, it is my hope that we can 

come together as a regional coalition of Great Lakes states to protect our lakes, our economy, and our 

ecosystems.   

  

In support of this regional approach, I ask that our staffs set up bimonthly meetings with the US Army Corps 

of Engineers with the goal of building consensus for a Brandon Road structural alternative that protects the 

Great Lakes and mitigates major deficiencies that exist in the Brandon Road Tentatively Selected Plan.  I have 

asked Illinois Lieutenant Governor Evelyn Sanguinetti, Chairman the Illinois River Coordinating Council, to 

work with the Army Corps to propose a meeting schedule.  I have asked the first meeting be held next week.  

 

In the coming days my staff will reach out to their counterparts in each of the seven Great Lakes Governors’ 

offices to answer any questions and to finalize staff designees among our states.  I look forward to working 

together on this important issue.   

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

        Bruce Rauner 

        Governor, State of Illinois 

 

 

CC:   Hon. Evelyn Sanguinetti, Lieutenant Governor, State of Illinois 

 Hon. Wayne Rosenthal, Director, Illinois Department of Natural Resources 



 
VIA Electronic Submission 

 

May 4, 2018 

 

 

Governor Tom Wolf  

Main Capitol Building 

Room 225 

Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17120 

 

 

Dear Governor Wolf: 

  

I am writing to inform you that the State of Illinois has sent a Non-Binding Letter of Intent to the US Army 

Corps of Engineers indicating our willingness to serve as Non-Federal Sponsor for the Brandon Road project 

located in Joliet, Illinois.  

  

While Illinois is the only state with the authority to serve as Non-Federal Sponsor, it is my hope that we can 

come together as a regional coalition of Great Lakes states to protect our lakes, our economy, and our 

ecosystems.   

  

In support of this regional approach, I ask that our staffs set up bimonthly meetings with the US Army Corps 

of Engineers with the goal of building consensus for a Brandon Road structural alternative that protects the 

Great Lakes and mitigates major deficiencies that exist in the Brandon Road Tentatively Selected Plan.  I have 

asked Illinois Lieutenant Governor Evelyn Sanguinetti, Chairman the Illinois River Coordinating Council, to 

work with the Army Corps to propose a meeting schedule.  I have asked the first meeting be held next week.  

 

In the coming days my staff will reach out to their counterparts in each of the seven Great Lakes Governors’ 

offices to answer any questions and to finalize staff designees among our states.  I look forward to working 

together on this important issue.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

        Bruce Rauner 

        Governor, State of Illinois 

 

 

CC:   Hon. Evelyn Sanguinetti, Lieutenant Governor, State of Illinois 

 Hon. Wayne Rosenthal, Director, Illinois Department of Natural Resources 



 
VIA Electronic Submission 

 

May 4, 2018 

 

 

Governor Scott Walker  

115 East State Capitol 

Madison, Wisconsin 53707 

 

 

Dear Governor Walker: 

  

I am writing to inform you that the State of Illinois has sent a Non-Binding Letter of Intent to the US Army 

Corps of Engineers indicating our willingness to serve as Non-Federal Sponsor for the Brandon Road project 

located in Joliet, Illinois.  

  

While Illinois is the only state with the authority to serve as Non-Federal Sponsor, it is my hope that we can 

come together as a regional coalition of Great Lakes states to protect our lakes, our economy, and our 

ecosystems.   

  

In support of this regional approach, I ask that our staffs set up bimonthly meetings with the US Army Corps 

of Engineers with the goal of building consensus for a Brandon Road structural alternative that protects the 

Great Lakes and mitigates major deficiencies that exist in the Brandon Road Tentatively Selected Plan.  I have 

asked Illinois Lieutenant Governor Evelyn Sanguinetti, Chairman the Illinois River Coordinating Council, to 

work with the Army Corps to propose a meeting schedule.  I have asked the first meeting be held next week.  

 

In the coming days my staff will reach out to their counterparts in each of the seven Great Lakes Governors’ 

offices to answer any questions and to finalize staff designees among our states.  I look forward to working 

together on this important issue.   

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

        Bruce Rauner 

        Governor, State of Illinois 

 

 

CC:   Hon. Evelyn Sanguinetti, Lieutenant Governor, State of Illinois 

 Hon. Wayne Rosenthal, Director, Illinois Department of Natural Resources 
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